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DATE:   October 28, 2022 

TO:   MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

NAME AND TITLE:  MAUREEN CONNELLY, CORPORATE OFFICER/MANAGER OF LEGISLATIVE SERVICES 

 
SUBJECT: 2022 General Local Election – Official Results 

 
ATTACHMENTS: Determination of Official Election Results 

Declaration of Official Election Results – Mayor 

Declaration of Official Election Results – Councillors 

Ballot Account 

 

 
PURPOSE: 

 

For Council information. 

 
POLICY / REGULATORY ANALYSIS: 

This report of the 2022 general local election results is submitted to Mayor and Council in accordance 

with section 158 of the Local Government Act. 

 

The Determination of Official Election Results dated October 17, 2022 attached to this report, sets out 

the following: 

 

(a) the total number of votes for each candidate for the offices of Mayor and Councillor, along with 

the number of votes received by each candidate at each voting opportunity; and 

 

(b) the number of ballots cast at each voting opportunity, along with the total number of ballots cast. 

 

The Declaration of Official Election Results for Mayor and the Declaration of Official Election Results for 

City Councillors, both dated October 17, 2022, issued in accordance with section 146 of the Local 

Government Act, are also attached to this report. 

 

In addition, the Ballot Account attached to this report summarizes the number of ballots that were 

distributed to the Presiding Election Officials at each voting opportunity, the number of ballots distributed 

to voters, the number of spoiled ballots that were cancelled and replaced, and the number of unused 

ballots that were returned by the Presiding Election Official. 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION  
 

That Council RECEIVES FOR INFORMATION the report dated October 28, 2022 from Maureen 

Connelly, Corporate Officer/Manager of Legislative Services, titled “2022 General Local Election 

Council – Official Results”. 
 



 

 

Document No. 633122           Page 2 of 2 

 
 

CONCLUSION: 

It is recommended that this report be received for information.  

 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: 
 
Maureen Connelly, Corporate Officer/ 

Manager of Legislative Services 

 

APPROVED: 

 
Walter Babicz, City Manager 

 

Meeting date: November 7, 2022 


